
 

 

MEETING OF THE FINANCE AND GRANTS COMMITTEE OF ABERTILLERY AND 
LLANHILLETH COMMUNITY COUNCIL HELD ON 23 November 2022 at 6.00 pm in the 

Council Chamber at Council Offices, Mitre Street, Abertillery. 
 

PRESENT 

Councillors: Peter Adamson, Rob Phillips,  

Officers: David Cartwright (Clerk), Steve Edwards (Deputy Clerk) 

Apologies: Glyn Smith (Chair), Mariola Walters 

Absent: Graham White 

 

In the absence the Chair of the Committee and there being too few members present to 

appoint a Member to chair the meeting, the Clerk took the chair. 

19. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

  Apologies were received from the Chair of the Committee (holiday) and Mariola 

Walters (work commitments). 

The Clerk noted that the meeting was inquorate. In such circumstances, it was usual 

practice to adjourn the meeting to a later date. However, the main purpose of the meeting 

was to make recommendations to the Full Council regarding Solar Farm Grant applications. 

It was unlikely that the Finance and Grants Committee would be able to reconvene this 

meeting in time to complete its agenda before the relevant Full Council meeting. Therefore, 

the Clerk declared the meeting closed, rather than adjourned. 

The meeting ended at 6.08 pm. 


